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18 February 2014

Mr M. Simmonds M.P.

House of Commons

LONDON

SW1 0AA

Dear Sir.

I attach the reply which I at last received at the end of January.

As you can see they haven't really addressed the problems which I am experiencing.

They haven't offered any real alternatives for treatment locally; neither have they really advised me as to when I could receive treatment or whether that would be at QMC Nottingham.

My comments concerning the first two injections performed at Pilgrim Hospital by Dr Malik, it was not I who said 'they had been given to the wrong place' but the Consultant spinal surgeon at QMC Nottingham Mr Rothenfluh he also said that it should not have been so very painful. 

Yes! indeed the nurses in the room did hold my shoulders to the trolly and held my hands as I was so distressed they did this as I may have moved due to the pain I was experiencing. 

My second point that during the first injection at Pilgrim I then experienced pain and numbness in my right foot and leg, until then I had not ever had pain and numbness in my other leg and that, that pain and numbness has continued to now. I feel he caused this extra pain and numbness.

Until I was given the Spinal block at QMC Nottingham I had no idea how the injections should have felt!

They haven't fully explained how QMC Nottingham could continue to refuse my continuing treatment in their hospital when under the NHS Constitution I am allowed to choose treatment at any hospital of my choice with the Consultant/Doctor of my choice.

I cannot obtain spinal services in Lincolnshire as there isn't a treatment centre in the county.

I cannot see that they have copied this letter to you. 

I would like to know how you regard this reply, as I don't feel they offer me any hope at all

Yours sincerely

Mrs Alice Latty
